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This directive transmits the State's guidelines for the Alabama Workforce 

Stabilization Program (AWSP) the Human Capital Development Fund. These are 

new guidelines for the administration of this program. 

The Human Capital Development Fund (HCDF) is a major component of the AWSP 

program. The HCDF will provide reimbursement for supportive services needed 

to complete training and/or attain employment. The guidelines provide the 

process for an individual to obtain reimbursement. These guidelines are effective 

October 1, 2021. 

It is the responsibility of the local workforce development areas to review the 

attached guidelines. These guidelines will also be posted on the website, 

www.wioa-alabama.org. under the Governor's Workforce Innovation Directives. 

Any questions regarding the AWSP program should be addressed to Terry Comer, 

Program Manager, at 334.242.5168 or by email at 

terry.comer@commerce.alabama.gov. Any questions regarding the HCDF should 

be addressed to HCDF@commerce.alabama.gov. 
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